
 

CITY COUNCIL 

WORK SESSION 

DEPARTMENT REPORT 

 

TO: Matthew R. Schmitz, MPA - City Manager 

FROM: Dave Niedert, Police Chief 

DATE OF MEETING: March 4, 2024 

ITEM TITLE: Department Report – Police Department 

 

 We have done four search warrants for drugs in the past month 

 

 New squad car ordered through Rydell, hope to have it in July or August 

 

 Mobile command center vehicle planning in place, and we have received a $300 grant 
from Harbor Freight. 

 

 Chief, Captain Lau and Officer Graves attended Iowa Peace Officer Association 
conference. 

 

 We have virtual shooting decision making training coming up next week.  This is 
through Hawkeye Community College. 

 


